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THE FUTURE OF THE KILNINFORD NEWS

Sadly, nobody has volunteered to put together a full team to continue the Kilninford News so the
December newsletter, Issue 50, will be the final newsletter produced by the current team.

We are grateful for the two offers of help that we have had, including onc from a newcomer to the area.

Unfortunately, neither of the volunteers is in a position to put together the full team that is needed to
continue the newsletter. Anyone interested in helping out with editorial, advertising, distribution or
accounts, please contact Fiona who will put you in touch.

Regardless of any outcome, we will distribute most of the remaining funds, accrued through advertising,

between local, charitable organisations leaving a small start-up fund should the newsletter continue in
futurc under a new team.
Georgina, along with lain, has kindly agreed to continue producing the Local Directory each year.

HOW TO APPLY FOR FUNDING

Pleasc apply by post or by e-mail to Fiona Wyllie, Traighuaine Ard, Arduaine, Oban, Argyll, PA34 4XQ

E-mail: mail@fionaw.co.uk
Include the name of the organisation and a brief breakdown of what the money would be used for.
Maximum award will be £250 so that several organisations may benefit.

KEEPING UP TO DATE WITH COMMUNITY COUNCIL AND KILNINVER AND KILMELFORD

VILLAGE HALL BUSINESS
These two organisations are increasingly influential in shaping the future of our community. Afier

December you will no longer receive printed copies of the CC Minutes or a synopsis of the Village Hall

meetings by way of the newsletter.

In order to access Minutes of meetings etc. you will need to:-
1. Attend meetings. ,
2. Read the Minutes on the notice boards in Kilmelford or Kilninver.
3. Check online at www.kilmelford.com
4. Register to receive e-mails from the Community Council.

At the CC meeting in August, the CC agreed to set up a group of e¢-mail addresses for all those
that sent forms to me with their e-mail addresses and their permission to use these for CC
communications. The intention is that, by registering to receive information by e-mail from the
CC, you will receive Agendas and Minutes of meetings, advance notice of extraordinary meetings,
notice of major planning applications that fall between CC meetings, and any other information
that the CC consider to be beneficial. In other words, for those with e-mail addresses, this will be
the easiest way to receive information promptly.

In order to register, please e-mail Fiona at mail@fionaw.co.uk with your name, address, e-mail
address and your consent for your contact details to be used by the Kilninver and Kilmelford
Community Council. All information given will be held securely and will be used solely for the
purposes of the K & K CC. It will not be disclosed to any third party without explicit consent.
After November, you will need to contact community councillor Jamiec McAndrew E-mail:
hatchery@kames.co.uk in order to register to receive e-mail communications from the CC.




WHAT’S ON IN AND AROUND KILMELFORD AND KILNINVER

Friday, 26™ September — World’s Biggest Coffee Morning from 10.30 am. to 12.30 p.m. at the
Shower of Herring in aid of MacMillan Cancer Support.
Tel: 01852 200257 or E-mail: reception@melfortvillage.co.uk

Monday, 6™ October - Pop up World War 1 Museum presented by Kilninver Primary School in
Kilmelford Village Hall. Look out for posters.

Wednesday 8th October 2014 — Annual Parish Lunch and Produce Sale from 12 noon till 2:30 p.m.
in Kilmelford Village Hall in aid of church funds.

Everyone welcome to come along. A chance to meet up with friends and neighbours, folk working locally
and visitors. On offer is home-made soup with vegetarian and gluten-free option, superb selection of the
famous Parish Lunch filled rolls, tea and coffee, shortbread and biscuits.  The Plant Stall always has a
fine selection and there will be plenty of jams and chutneys and Home Baking to buy and take away.
The newly updated Local Telephone Directory will be on sale and the £1 charge per copy will be
donated to the church for any bought that day.

Donations to the stalls listed below will be very welcome. It would be much appreciated if contributions
to the Plant Stall could be named if possible. The hall will be open to receive donations from 10 a.m. on
the 8th and if you are unable to come along on the day, goods for the stalls can be left with the relevant
stallholder by prior arrangement.

LUNCHES GEORGINA DALTON 01866 844212
BAKING SALLY INGLIS 01852 316217
BOTTLE STALL DOROTHY BARK 01852 200370
HANDICRAFTS ISABEL SMITH 01852 200537
PLANTS TONI MITCHELL 01852 316151
PRODUCE & JENNY MOODY 01852 200222
PRESERVES

RAFFLE JANE RENTOUL 01852 200331

Thursday, 9™ October — Head in the Clouds presented by Ipdip Theatre at 10.30 a.m. in Craignish
Village Hall. This is a play designed for 0 — 4 year olds and their families. Tickets available from Lucy
Tel: 01852 500746, E-mail: cvh.artsevents@gmail.com or www.craignishvillagehall.ticketsource.co.uk
£5/£3

Thursday, 23" October — Local By-Election from 6.30 am. till 8 p.m. in Kilmelford Village Hall
(lesser hall)

Thursday, 30" October — Childrens’ Hallowe’en Party hosted by Kilninver Primary School in
Kilmelford Village Hall - all ghouls and ghosties will be made most welcome.

Friday, 7" November - Coffee Morning from 10.30 a.m. till 12 noon in Kilmelford Village Hall in aid
of parish funds and the village hall. Delicious home baking.
Offers of help and donations of baking would be much appreciated.

Friday, 7" November — An Evening of Modern Dance presented by the Edinburgh Choreographic
Project at 7.30 p.m. in Craignish Village Hall. Tickets available from Lucy Tel: 01852 500746, E-mail:
cvh.artsevents@gmail.com or www.craignishvillagehall.ticketsource.co.uk - £9/£6/£20.

Sunday, 16" November — Experience Life Behind the Lens with wildlife photographer Doug Allan in
Craignish Village Hall, time and further details to be confirmed.



*CRAFTS and THINGS’

For anyone interested in embroidery, tapestry, sewing, knitting, crochet and other similar crafts, meetings
are in the Kilmelford Village Hall every Wednesday morning from 10am -12noon. £2.00 per person
for each session.

Contact: Toni Mitchell Tel: 01852 316151 and Olga Salmond Tel: 01852 200787

GAMES NIGHTS will hopefully take place some Friday evenings throughout the winter from 7 — 8.30
p.m. in Kilmelford and Kilninver Village Hall (Small Hall) for 9 year olds upwards.

Beetle Drives and other games. Prizes, tea, juice and cakes. 50p per head.

Contacts: Georgina Dalton Tel: 01866 844212, Sarah Edwards Tel: 01852 200555, Michelle MacIntyre
Tel: 01852316105

MELFORT UKULELES
The group meets every Wednesday from 7.30 — 9.30 p.m. £3 per person or £4 per couple, under 18 free

(if accompanied by a parent). Price includes instruction, music and tea/coffee/biscuits. See advert.
Contact: Sarah Whittle Tel: 01852 500790 E-mail: sarah@musicforlife.info











































